

Minutes FARA May Committee meeting: 1930 Monday 24 May 2021

Meeting at Richborne Terrace

## Agenda

1. Welcome to Val and apologies from Catriona. Present: Ros, Jill, Janice, Sally, Joanna, Val, Mike.
2. Minutes of the last meeting approved.
3. **Traffic**
  - a. Sally and Janice to follow up Flo Eshalomi's email by preparing for consultation. Discussion about atmosphere of intimidation from those opposed to LTN. Various tweaks suggested which Sally and Janice to take forward.
  - b. Agree to support request from Stephen Ludlow to the possible moving of the barriers further from the CR to provide business parking space (including a short free parking period) to help the businesses on the CR. Jill would prefer to see more support to the businesses to encourage customers to come on foot, cycle or public transport
  - c. Play streets. Propose Sunday September 12<sup>th</sup>. Need a volunteer for Fentiman. Propose a triangle-wide celebration. Sally and Janice to liaise with other RAs to make it a celebration of the LTN
4. **Planning:**
  - a. Europcar: Plans are being revised.
  - b. 3 and 15C RT: Our objections were accepted by Lambeth but the planning inspector rejected them on 3 and 15C has now been appealed to the inspector
  - c. 5G mast: Application refused
  - d. FR basements: RA is generally against
  - e. 20 Clapham Road: RA to support businesses on CR while being respectful of IMPACT's objections
5. **Greening**
  - a. Decision on the distribution of the donation from Stephen Ludlow: agree to split the money between the two streets proportional to their relative lengths and to offer some money for missing tree poles and planter waterer.
  - b. Request that we have a parklet on RT inside the planters rejected.
  - c. EV charging demands on RT and parts of FR and connecting roads. Residents need to register interest. Sally to publicise in newsletter.
6. **Oval Parade** conversation with Stephen Ludlow and IMPACT including participation in the St Matthews music and art festival. No firm ideas offered.
7. **Safer Neighbourhoods** : Jill reiterated the lack of crime and other problems in our area. Joanna said there is a way to report graffiti on the Lambeth website, but doing so has no obvious result.

8. **AGM**

- a. Venue and timing: Jill to ask Parco*
- b. Speakers: Councillors?*
- c. Getting more committee members particularly at the SLR end of FR. Sally and Jill to investigate.
- d. Do we need any motions to amend the constitution or on any other issue?  
Not thought likely but consider nearer to the time.

9. **Date of next meeting TBC**